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NUMBER 15 ï 25 MAY 2017 

Friday 26 May Yr 3 Craft Power Solar Cars Incursion 

Yr 6 Winter Lightning Premiership 

8.45am 

Monday 29 May Yr 1 Swimming Program at PARC 

11.15am - 2.15pm 

Senior School Assembly 2.45pm 

Tuesday 30 May Yr 1 Swimming Program at PARC 

11.15am - 2.15pm 

Yrs 3 - 6 ICAS Science Sitting Date 

(select students only) 

Wednesday 31 May Yr 1 Swimming Program at PARC 

11.15am - 2.15pm   

Foundation Fire Brigade Visit Incursion 

Thursday 1 June Yr 1 Swimming Program at PARC 

11.15am - 2.15pm 

Yrs 3 - 6 Athletics Carnival 9am - 3pm 

Friday 2 June Yr 1 Swimming Program at PARC 

11.15am - 2.15pm 

Yr 4 Cultural Infusion Incursion 

Yr 5 Basketball Incursion with        

Frankston Blues 12.30pm - 2pm 

ICAS English and Maths Competition 

forms due today. 

Monday 5 June Yr 6 Excursion to Parliament House 

8.30am 

Yr 2 Billy Cart Incursion  

Junior School Assembly 2.45pm  

Wednesday 7 June Division Cross Country - (selected   

students only) Cornish Campus 

8.30am  

Friday 9 June Curriculum Day (No students at 

school today) 

Monday 12 June Queens Birthday Public Holiday 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday 16th June  School Disco - flyer attached  

5.30pm - 6.45pm (Foundation - Yr 2) 

7.30pm- 9.00pm (Yr 3 - 6) 
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CONGRATULATIONS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Last Thursday, Paul Clohesy was invited to attend a function to 

recognise and celebrate staff who have provided 35 years of 

service to the Education Department.  This is a considerable 

achievement and on behalf of the Department of Education and 

Training, Paulôs colleagues and the many students Paul has 

taught over his years of service in education - thank you!  
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STUDENT OF THE WEEK AWARDS  

Congratulations to the following students who won our óStudent 
of the Weekô awards for Week 6 of this term.  Students will   
receive their certificates at their next assembly. Keep up the 
fabulous work everyone! 

Foundation A ï Tahlia H for working hard at home and at 
school to learn her letter names and sounds. Awesome work 
Tahlia! 

Foundation B ï Ashton W for working really hard to learn all of 
the first 100 Magic Words. Congratulations Ashton! 

Foundation C ï Beya M for your effort in sounding out the word 
ówindô when reading. Great job Beya! 

Foundation D ï Levi C for showing a positive attitude and    
willingness to help his classmates. 

1A ï Kale L for clearly explaining strategies used during Maths 
and for being an enthusiastic learner. Keep up the great work 
Kale! 

1B ï Ryder L for being a superstar mathematician. Keep up the 
excellent work Ryder. 

1D ï Kaydn D for being a terrific role model in 1D, being ready 
to learn and always trying his best. Keep it up Kaydn! 

2A ï Esteban H for being a Patterson Lakes Primary School 
legend on the Language Perfect website. 

2C ï Sienna S for being an amazing class representative by 
attending meetings, reporting back to the class and surveying 
the class on various issues to take back to meetings. Well 
done, Sienna! 

2D ï Declan F for working in class with such persistence and 
determination. What a super star! 

mailto:patterson.lakes.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


!{{L{¢!b¢ twLb/Lt![Ω{ w9thw¢ .Lw¢I5!¸{ 

Happy Birthday to the following students who are celebrating 

their birthday during the next week.   

 NAME BIRTHDAY 

Melpomeni P 25 May 

Kobe B 26 May 

Zachary G 26 May 

Angela F 26 May 

Aiden T 26 May 

Kieran R 26 May 

Gabriel I 27 May 

Pippa L 27 May 

Alexander S 28 May 

Tom W 30 May 

Savannah R 31 May 

Joel B 31 May 

Heath T 31 May 

 

нлмт !ǘƘƭŜǝŎǎ /ŀǊƴƛǾŀƭ ό¸Ǌǎ о-сύ 

¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ мǎǘ WǳƴŜ 

tŀǊŜƴǘ IŜƭǇŜǊǎ wŜǉǳƛǊŜŘΗ 

²Ŝ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜ ŀ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǇŀǊŜƴǘ ƘŜƭǇŜǊǎ ǿƛǘƘ 
²²// ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ǳǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ !ǘƘƭŜǝŎǎ /ŀǊƴƛǾŀƭΦ 

.ŀƭƭŀƳ tŀǊƪ !ǘƘƭŜǝŎǎ ¢ǊŀŎƪ 

¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ мǎǘ WǳƴŜ нлмт 

фΦмрŀƳ - нΦмрǇƳ 

wƻƭŜǎ Ƴŀȅ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ǎŜǩƴƎ ǳǇκǇŀŎƪƛƴƎ ǳǇ  

ŜǉǳƛǇƳŜƴǘΣ ŀǎǎƛǎǝƴƎ ŀǘ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ƻǊ ǊŜŎƻǊŘƛƴƎ  ǊŜǎǳƭǘǎΦ 
 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǇŀǘŀƴŜΦŀŘǊƛŀƴΦƧϪŜŘǳƳŀƛƭΦǾƛŎΦƎƻǾΦŀǳ 
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STUDENT OF THE WEEK AWARDS cont. 
 

3A ï Fletcher N for being such a keen reader, and using the 
skills of predicting and inferring to deepen his comprehension 
when reading. Keep up the amazing work Fletcher! 

3B ï Matthew S for great work on identifying verbs. Well done, 
Matthew. 

3D ï Charli M for her selfless actions towards others. Youôre 
an absolute gem Charli! 

4A ï Sharnika C for consistent energy, effort and enthusiasm 
during all school activities. 

4B ï Joel B for always working to the best of his ability and for 
displaying sound work habits. Keep up the good work Joel. 

4C ï Kieran R for being an all round fantastic student.  Kieran, 
you demonstrate our school values in everything you do. Well 
done! 

4D ï Jayla G for outstanding thinking and participation during 
our Reciprocal Reading groups this week. You are a star   
Jayla! 

5A ï  Haydn S for his consistently excellent attitude at school 
and his ability to get along with others.  Well done Haydo! 

5B ï Bridgette C for being a mature and responsible learner 
who always listens well and tries her best. 

5C ï Pippa L for showing respect, integrity and excellence and 
for being a fantastic Class Captain. Your positive attitude and 
friendly nature have made you an excellent role model.  Great 
work Pippa! 

6D ï Jet S for his commitment to coaching the T-Ball team 
with Mrs Dyer. 

 

SPECIALIST CLASS AWARDS for last week were: Music ï 
5D, Science ï Foundation A and Digital Technologies ï 2A. 
Congratulations to these classes on their super efforts with our 
specialist teachers.  
 

MATHLETICS WINNERS 

Last weekôs winning Mathletics classes were 2B (Junior) and 
6D (Senior).  Congratulations to these classes. 
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PLPS School Disco will be held in the school hall on Friday 

16th June.  Foundation - Yr 2 (5.30pm - 6.45pm) and Yr 3 -  

Yr 6 (7.30pm - 9.00pm). 

We ask for your co-operation in that children are promptly 

dropped off and picked up in the foyer area of the hall ONLY 

and ask that parents do no enter the disco/school hall area.   

If you could simply drop your child off and leave, it would also 

help alleviate congestion and allow ease of moving the      

students through into the disco.  In the event that your child 

becomes distressed, you will be notified. 

We have a duty of care to our students here at Patterson 

Lakes Primary that requires us to be diligent in their safety 

and well being and given the popularity of our school discos, it 

becomes extremely difficult for us to ensure the safety of our 

students is being met, when parents/carers enter through the 

foyer and into the actual disco area. 

Thank you to those parents that have already offered to assist 

on the night, but we still require a small handful of parents.  

Any help would be appreciated, even if itôs for only one     

session.  If you would like to volunteer your time, there will be 

forms in the front office you can fill out or you can email your 

name, contact number, child(ren) and child(ren)ôs grade to the 

office at patterson.lakes.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au. 

Attached to this newsletter is the disco flyer with the option to 

order prepaid tickets to avoid long queues on the night. 

mailto:conway.michelle.l@edumail.vic.gov.au
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Many of the opportunities we provide our students at PLPS 

could not go ahead without the wonderful help from parents.  

 

We often require parent helpers for school sporting events, 

excursions, fundraising events and classroom programs.      

If you wish to help out at PLPS you will be required to       

register your Working with Children Check (WWCC) at the 

School Office. 

Please note there are no fees for a Volunteer WWCC.       

For more information visit:  

www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au 

 5 CENT FRIDAY IS NOW WORLD VISION WEDNESDAY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A few years ago we had a fundraiser to make money for the 

school.  We did this by collecting 5 cent pieces every Friday.  

This time we are asking the students to donate ótheir silverô for 

a charity that many of our students voted for; a charity called 

ñWorld Vision.ò  World Vision is a charity that helps over 100 

countries fight poverty.  If you would like your child(ren) to be  

involved, please send them with silver coins each Wednesday 

and our Junior School Councillors will come around to the         

classrooms and collect them.    

Next week we will announce the child from the developing 

world country whom we will sponsoring in ensuing years. 

 

Elle R and Kayra K - Junior School Council 

²hw[5 ±L{Lhb ²95b9{5!¸ 

The future has arrived at PLPSéé.. 

 

On Wednesday, 4A and 4C simultaneously had a lesson with 

Mrs Bearup via a Google Hangout.  Mrs Bearup remained at 

her desk in her room and conducted the class as they sat in 

their own classrooms.  

Mrs Bearup shared her screen with the classes as part of 

lesson instruction as well as shared with each class the      

document used for the brainstorm.  

Mr Canavan and Mrs Wiseman also actively participated with 

their students through voice and through the interactive     

documents on the screen.  The focus was on collaborative 

brainstorming, how to write a story, how to set up an Office 

365 document and share it to work with another person, prior 

to collaboratively building the story exercise using Office 365. 

The story starter was: Rex sat in the corner.  

Mrs Bearup is looking forward to conducting more coaching 

sessions this way with lots of classrooms here at PLPS and 

with other schools. 

L/¢ b9²{ 
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A timely reminder to all parents and carers that we have    

numerous students at this school with life threatening      

allergies to certain foods.  Letters are sent home informing 

parents of students who have a child in their class suffering 

with a life threatening allergy, outlining what the allergies are. 

 

One of the main concerns in our school is allergies to nuts 

and this year we have many students with life threatening 

allergies to various nuts, especially hazelnuts and peanuts. 

 

Given that one of the main ingredients in Nutella is hazelnuts 

and in Peanut Butter is peanuts, I ask parents/carers to be 

very  mindful of this when packing your childrenôs lunch and 

ask you to avoid sending peanut based foods to school.  We 

also ask that you educate your child(ren) with regard to not 

swapping food with other children at school, 

encouraging safe habits. 

 

Regards, 

Rachael Grady - First Aid Officer 
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STUDENT LEADERSHIP DAY 

 

On the 19th of April 2017, all of the student leaders in Year 6 

went to Carrum Surf Lifesaving Club for a student leadership 
day.  

It was a great experience to learn how to be a better leader 
while having fun. When we first got there, we all picked out 

one or two cards that described good leadership from the 
floor and we got to keep them for the whole day. After that, 
we went on the beach and made a sandcastle representing 

leadership, which demonstrated that everyone should be 
treated fairly. After lunch, we did an activity where we had to 
walk around and find out facts about all of the teachers and 

students, which was fun too. We also did an activity where we 
had to vote on ideas to make our school a better and fun 
place to learn in.  It was great learning how to be a better 

leader.  

We would also like to thank all the teachers and especially 
Scott Dargan for organizing and teaching us on this wonderful 
day.                                                  

Jessica B (6A) and Bella D (6A) 
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JUNIOR MAYOR ELECTIONS 
 

On Thursday the 20th of April  the Junior Mayor competition 

was held at Chelsea Town Hall. Camdyn, Eden, Elle and I 

went to this competition.  Elle was our speaker and she did 

an amazing job reenacting the Queen; Elizabeth the 2nd, not 

the 1st, not the 3rd but the 2nd!!!  She spoke eloquently about 

youth volunteerism. Unfortunately Elle isnôt the 2017 Junior 

Mayor, but we all had a great day!  We even got free lunch!  

Special thanks to Mark Koppens for driving us down to the 

hall where 30 other schools competed and hundreds of     

people and local dignitaries gathered.  

Jack B (6A) 

 



SPANISH NEWS  NOTICIAS DE ESPA OL 

Language Perfect World Championship 2017 

 

The Languages World Championship started on Monday 15
th
 and all the students in Year 2 are participating.  With 

their participation they also are reinforcing their vocabulary of Spanish numbers, greetings, conversations and   

descriptions.  Before the competition, they had the opportunity to practise and achieve a score according to the 

questions correctly answered.  During the competition they have a new score that will get the students certificates 

and entries into the draw of several prizes. The following scores are previous to the competition.                       

Congratulations to all the students for working so well.  

 

TOP PRACTICE SCORE OF THE SCHOOL:  816 points Esteban H (2D)  

YEAR 2A TOP SCORE  

Felicity R (2B) 315 points, Logan N (2A) 557 points, Luke J (2A) 192 points 

YEAR 2B TOP SCORE  

Esteban H (2D) 816 points, Thomas C (2B) 267 points, Amy H (2B) 204 points 

YEAR 2C TOP SCORE  

Bronte H (2C) 505 points, Amelia K (2C) 263 points, Olivia V (2C) 207 points 

YEAR 2D TOP SCORE    

Aleksandra F (2D) 564 points, Spencer M (2D) 334 points  

 

 

 

 Fast Tracked Performance 

A big thank you to the Director and Head Coach, Shaun Penny from Fast 
Tracked Performance, for working with the Year 6 students over the last 
few weeks. The students had a lot of fun learning running games and   
gaining a wealth of knowledge.  

 

District Cross Country 

Congratulation to the 63 students who competed in the     
District Cross Country event on the 19

th
 of May at Cornish 

College.  The students did a fantastic job and the school is 
very proud of them. We were lucky enough to have 22       
students reach Division. The meet will be held on the 7th  
June at Cornish College.   



 
KIDS DISCO  

WHEN: Friday 16 th  June 2017  

WHERE: School Hall  

TIME: Prep to Yr 2: 5.30pm -  6.45pm  

Yr 3 -  Yr 6: 7.30pm -  9.00pm  
Included : Entry to disco, bottle of water, packet of chips and a python snake.  

Cost: 1st Child $10, 2nd Child $10 3rd & 4th child $5  

Please note discounts are only offered to FAMILIES, not friendship groups.  

To avoid long queues we are pre -selling tickets for the night. Please fill in the 

form below and return it with your money (Cash Only in the envelope provided).  

If you choose to pay on the night the cost will be $15.00 per child, no discount 

will be offered.  

Glow products will be sold on the night, prices ranging from $1 to $4.  

There will be no canteen  on the night .  

TICKETS  ARE NON-REFUNDABLE  

PREPAID TICKETS ARE ONLY AVAILABLE UNTIL WEDNESDAY 14 TH JUNE. 

AFTER THE 14TH JUNE TICKETS ARE AVAILABL E ON THE NIGHT $15.00 .  

 
"""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""" 

 

KIDS DISCO TICKET BOOKINGS  
Friday 16 th  June 2017  

 

Name: ...................................................................  Grade: .................  

Name: éééééééééééééééééé.éé.ééé.... Grade: éé...ééé.  

Name: éééééééééééééééééééééé......... Grade: éé...ééé.  

Name: éééééééééééééééééééééé........  Grade: éé...ééé.  

 

***Emergency Contact for the night (Compulsory)  

 

Name: éééééééééééééééééé. Ph: éééééééééé 
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2017 International Competitions and Assessments for Schools ï English and Mathematics 
 

Sitting Dates: English Tuesday 1
st
 August & Maths Thursday 10

th
 August, 2017 

                                                                                                                             

Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 

The International Competitions and Assessments for Schools (ICAS) is holding the Annual Schoolôs English and 
Maths Competitions. These competitions are open to all students in Years 3 4, 5, and 6 who wish to participate.  

 

ICAS provides an opportunity for all students to gain a measure of their own achievement in an external assessment 
situation.  It provides schools and teachers with comprehensive reporting of results and also gives parents helpful 
information regarding their childôs performance. 

 

The cost for EACH competition is $9.00. If you would like your child to participate.  

Please complete the attached form and return it to the school with money by:  
 

FRIDAY 2nd June 2017. (No late entries accepted) 
Please note there can be no refund if your child is absent on the day of the test.  

 

Thank you and good luck to all the participants. 

Poppy Morris (English Leader) and Mel Bowly (Mathematics Leader) 

éééééééééééééééééééééééééé.éééééééééééééééééééééééé... 

International Competitions and Assessments for Schools - ENGLISH Competition 

 

I would like my child éééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. 

                 First Name   Last Name 

Yearééééééééééééé..A/B/C/D (please indicate) to sit the ICAS/NSW  

 

ENGLISH Assessment Sitting Date: Tuesday 1st August, 2017 

 

Enclosed is payment of $9.00.   

Parent/Guardian Name and Signature:   ééé..éééééééééééééééééééééééééééé      

ððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððð- 

International Competitions and Assessments for Schools - MATHS Competition 
 

I would like my child éééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé...ééééé.. 

                  First Name   Last Name 

Yearééééééééééééé..A/B/C/D (please indicate) to sit the ICAS/NSW  

 

Maths Assessment Sitting Date: Thursday 10
th
 August, 2017 

 

Enclosed is payment of $9.00.   
 

Parent/Guardian Name and Signature: éééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.                      

mailto:patterson.lakes.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
You may have seen the name "FlexiBuzz" and noticed a change in logo when you visit 
your Tiqbiz app or desktop site. This is the result of the recent purchase of Tiqbiz by 
InLoop Pty Ltd, an Australian tech company with leading brands including Flexischools. 
 
We will be continuing to use the app to communicate with you and FlexiBuzz will retain 
all of the features that were available with Tiqbiz. 
 
To ensure you have the most up-to-date version of the app we would recommend      
running the app update as soon as possible. 
 
If you are using the desktop site, you will now go to web.flexibuzz.com. 


